CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

JULY 16, 2012
The regular meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Patricia Nerguson at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, July 16, 2012.  
Present were Council Members Jim Erickson, Greg Sandahl, Bobby Schmiedeberg, Joyce Storeby and Mayor Patricia Nerguson.

Absent none.

Also present were Darlene Brown, Hope Gonzalez, Rick Sele, and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.
Mayor Nerguson asked for any additions to the agenda.  Storeby made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to approve the agenda.
Hope Gonzalez was in to ask the council if she could pay the current monthly amount plus $30 per month towards the past due amount on her water bill.  She will pay $100.00 per month until current.  Storeby made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to approve her request.

There was brief discussion about fast traffic on Hill Street and loose dogs in town.
The clerk reported two water shut offs for the month.            

Rick Sele was in to discuss the Cenex project.  Sele reported that his board decided to install their own septic system rather than use a grinder pump.  He is wondering about water.  The Mayor had spoke with Todd at North Kittson Rural Water about some issues.  The city will need to check with the engineer about any necessary permits.
Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to approve the June 18, 2012, June 25, 2012 and July 9, 2012 Minutes.

The council had open discussion.  They briefly reviewed the heat and light analysis for the city buildings which was prepared by Ottertail Power.  They instructed the clerk to order a new flag for the pole at the Community Center.  Storeby mentioned Augustfest and asked for permission to have a street dance, to block off First Avenue and to allow the band to use the 220 in the City Shop.  Erickson mentioned that they already have posters up advertising a street dance yet no one from the Improvement Committee has gotten the approval.  There were complaints last year that the band played after 1:00 a.m.  Erickson stated that it should have been brought to the council sooner to be discussed.  Storeby mentioned that she has been absent for the last couple of meetings and stated that someone other than her on the Improvement Committee could have asked sooner but they have never been refused in the past.  Schmiedeberg made a motion to approve the street dance, block the street off and use power from the shop, Sandahl seconded that motion.  Erickson stated he was not voting and Storeby abstained from voting because of her involvement with the Improvement Commnittee.  The Mayor voted for the motion and stated that next year someone from the Improvement Committee should ask sooner and they need to make sure the band quits at 1:00 a.m.  The clerk mentioned that prepay for propane this year is $1.45 a gallon and needs to be paid by August 1.  Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to purchase 2000 gallons of propane at the prepay price.  Erickson instructed the clerk to have Cenex take the 500 gallon tank back that is at the school gym and replace it with a 1000 gallon tank.  The city will want summer fill in all city tanks at the $1.29 cash price.  The council reviewed timesheets, Mayor Nerguson and Council Member Storeby will speak with the Maintenance Worker again about being on time.  Erickson asked about the mosquito study guides, the clerk stated that nothing had been ordered as she is not sure what needs to be ordered.  The city needs to order three loads of gravel.  Schmiedeberg spoke with Keith Johnson about the approaches to Western and Riverside Streets, he is supposed to come and take a look and will help if he can.  The council instructed the clerk to send a letter to Hapka Seed Farm to mow by the old potato warehouse.  The tractor is in need of repair again and will be taken back to Titan in Roseau.  The council reviewed the 2011 Annual Report of the Lake Bronson Fire Department as some members had questions for the Fire Chief.       
The council reviewed the claims list for bills.  The Fire Department had one bill to Wikstroms for $1,241.97 for pagers.  The clerk reported that there would be one addition to the claims list for $2900.00 to Cenex for 2000 gallons of propane.  This addition brought total claims to $10,109.94 for the month.  Storeby made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to approve the claims list and pay bills.  
Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Schmiedeberg, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next regular scheduled council meeting at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, August 20, 2012. 
___________________________________
Megan Hanson, City Clerk    

Equal Opportunity Provider


